LOCKVIEW SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting
Tuesday, February 23, 2021
Virtual Meeting — 6:30 p.m.

SAC Executive Members Present: Trish Houtby, Christiina Donley, Kerri Runcan
Regrets: Deb Ramsay, Kelly Nickel

Parents/Guardians Present: Crystal Freshwater, Ann-Marie Zammit, Carson Phelan, Kris Cote, Claire Phelan, Edith
Ediger, Kim Browning, Shannon Bessey, Tiffany Derksen, Melissa Shaw

Staff Members Present: Principal-Miss Findlay, Secretary-Ms. Allison
Teaching Staff — Mrs. Lowden, Mrs. Muir

Regrets: Vice Principal - Ms. Turner

Meeting called to order at 6:31 p.m. with 17 members present.

1 Welcome

Review Minutes from December and January

3 Treasurer’s Report

BINGO ACCOUNT $11487.14
RAFFLE ACCOUNT $ 435.73
SAC ACCOUNT $ 4321.80

BINGO ACCOUNT - BALANCE $11, 487.14

Update — December 2020 Distribution $1113.84

Since the last meeting and contact with Michele Jackson, we received an e-mail stating we received funds for
December.

At the January Meeting the following Motions were carried;

Physical Education Equipment
A motion was made by Debi Ramsay, 2~ by Ann Marie Zammit, to subsidize $3500.00, using Bingo funds, towards
the cost of purchasing required physical education equipment. MOTION CARRIED.

Kindergarten Resources/Furniture
A motion was made by Kerri Runcan, 2~ by Kelly Nickel, to subsidize $2000.00, using Bingo funds, to help defray
the cost of purchases made to upgrade the kindergarten rooms. MOTION CARRIED.

Classroom Resources (Grades 1to 8)
A motion was made by Kerri Runcan, 2~ by Tiffany Derksen, to subsidize $1000, using Bingo funds, to help defray
the cost of classroom resources purchased. MOTION CARRIED

Discussion took place to keep $3500.00 in the Bingo account to have funds available to start the 2021-2022 school
year.

RAFFLE ACCOUNT - BALANCE $435.73
Motion made by Ann Marie Zammit to subsidize the purchase of the games lines using the balance of the raffle
account $437.83, 2« by Carson Phelan. MOTION CARRIED

4 Bingo Update
We are continuing to meet all of our participation requirements for Bingo by including updates in our newsletter on
how the funds from Bingo are helping Lockview students

5 Administration’s Report
1) Safe and Inviting Environment
- Miss Findlay reviewed the new Public Health Protocol




- Reviewed that parents/families need to pick up their child at the main entrance. Unfortunately, no
parents are allowed in the school.

2) Operational Items
- Miss Findlay shared a slide show about the Student Census (see attached document)
- March Spirit Days
- Friday, March 5: Sports Jersey Day,
- Friday, March 12: Name Change Day,
- Wednesday, March 17: St. Patrick’'s Day (e.g. wear green, rainbow colours)
- Friday, March 26™-Be bright and Turn out the light (dress in bright/ or neon colours)

- there are 4 Student teachers and 4 co-op students in our school

3) Instructional Program
- Miss Findlay shared a slide show about Mentally Healthy Conversations (see attached document)

4) Family Community (e.g., Report Cards)

- Stationary bike located at the front office for students to come and ride if they need to take a break. Safety and
cleaning will be done after each use.

- Front trophy cases are going to be taken out to showcase the Lockview Leopard with a bench in front.

- Major AC renovation for the school this summer library, staff room, office area, maybe one classroom.

- Lockview was given $1,500 for the nutrition program will begin next week March 1st. Yogurt, cheese, applesauce
for students who forgot their lunch or for students who may need more in their lunch

Questions or ideas
Nothing, at this time.

Closing remarks and set date for next meeting — Tuesday, March 23, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.




